STONEHOUSE COMMUNITY COUNCIL

(www.community-council.org.uk/stonehousecommunitycouncil)
Chairman: George Smith, 6 Naismith Court, Stonehouse.  Email: georgepm244@aol.com

Secretary: Robert Freel, 75 Lockhart Street, Stonehouse. Email: robfreel@btinternet.com


MINUTES OF STONEHOUSE COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING - HELD ON;

MONDAY 18th AUGUST 2014
	1
	MEMBERS PRESENT & APOLOGIES

	
	In attendance

Apologies

G. Smith

R Freel

Cllr Cooper
Cllr Holman

G Haddow
S Montgomery
Cllr Campbell
R Craig
J Hewart
Cllr Dorman, and 98 members of the public were in attendance.

 G. Smith welcomed everyone to the meeting. He explained that, following the Police report

the rest of the meeting would be devoted to the presentation from Keppie which involved the pre-planning consultation by Keppie on the development of the West side of the village adjacent to the lifestyles hall.

Chair re-emphasised that this was not at planning stage yet and if submitted residents would have the opportunity to object or support the application.


	2
	PREVIOUS MINUTES
	Action

	
	 The Minutes were agreed by all those present as being a true reflection of the meeting.
	

	3
	POLICE REPORT
	Action

	
	Constables Jim Freel and Andrew Berry attended. Constable Freel reported that in the last two months there had been 190 crime reports – less per month than previously. There had been 11 incidences of disorder, 6 thefts and 3 of vandalism. He urged people to be vigilant and lock doors and windows and not to leave keys in cars. The issue of speeding in the village was raised and the Chair reported on the previous action taken in respect of Strathaven Road. Dog fouling , particularly in Sidehead Road and Newfield Road and the police undertook to pay particular attention to these areas. The village was still on the priority list with regard to speeding. The problem with cars parking on the corner at Lockhart Street was raised and the police agreed to look again at this issue. The Chair thanked the officers for their report. The use of the phone number 101 to report any incidents was also encouraged.
	

	4
	KEPPIE PRESENTATION
	

	
	The Chair explained the background to the presentation and the local plan and pointed out that this was a public consultation that the community council had requested following on from the one held by Keppie. Pre consultations dependant on size are a pre requisite before a planning application is submitted. There would be another opportunity to comment on the proposals when a full planning application was submitted. 

Chair asked the presentation team to introduce themselves and Gordon McCallum began the presentation by stressing that no planning application had been submitted and that this consultation was to take on board people’s views to enable the plans to be refined.  This meeting had drawn more than those attending the previous meeting.

Comments cards were available and people were urged to complete them and the end of the meeting. Boards illustrating the proposals were on show to allow people to view what was being proposed. This was a mixed development, with housing and retail and commercial land included the completion of phase 2 of the Bypass. There was also a proposal for a secondary school and a country park. 

The scale of the project was necessary to generate the funding for the Bypass and to fund other elements of the proposal to allow Stonehouse Infrastructure to grow. The Reporter was currently looking at the proposed Local Plan for Stonehouse and this could have a significant bearing on the proposals because they would require the movement of the existing boundary line which was the old railway line. The other members of the Keppie team were introduced, Alan Murray and Tom Coyle who represented the hedge fund which was controlling the proposed development. They stressed their experience with similar types of developments in England and Gordon McCallum spoke of his experience with developments in other parts of Scotland. The hedge fund owned the land on the proposed site.

The Chair then invited questions/comments:

A number of issues were raised:

· Number of houses – there would be 400 over a period of 8 years.

· The impact on existing capacity at the primary schools

· Who would take on the running of the school

· Would there be affordable housing as part of the development – the answer was yes.

· If a primary school was needed could that be provided – yes

· The need to complete the full scheme not just building the houses was stressed

· The volume of traffic on the proposed Bypass extension –local authority would require surveys to be done.

· Size of the retail units – one big store plus a number of smaller units

· Would the proposal to build an incinerator effect the plans – the Chair pointed out that the incinerator was now being built elsewhere.

· Could improvements to the village  centre  be looked at as a goodwill gesture – yes

· If the proposal does not go ahead what then – the land could remain as it is or the proposal could scaled right back.

· Discussions on the volume of traffic on Manse Road the proposal would generate. These would be subject to traffic management consultations

· How does the CC look at bringing together ideas for using any planning gain that might accrue from the proposed development – the Chair indicated that there would be consultation and planning gain would be dependent on SLC as well?
· How does it affect other developments in the village and planning applications not started? Keppie have no control over these it’s up to the developer and market economy.
· Did Stonehouse need a country park?
· Additional Pollution 

Whilst not all answers could be provided the meeting provided an opportunity for villagers to ask open questions about the proposed developments. Chair thanked the Keppie team for attending. 

BANKS DEVELOPMENT

The Chair spoke briefly about the discussions with the other CCs on the Banks Development at Kype Muir and indicated that a fuller report would be given at the October meeting.

The meeting closed at 9.10.

Next Meeting Monday 15th September 2014 at Lifestyles at 7.30pm
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